
St. Thomas’ C.E. Primary School 

Newsletter 

03.02.23 

 

 

 

 

Lily B., Sadie, Eira, Branden F., Reggie, Codie, Harry, 

Bodie, Stevie, Louis, Ruby, Oscar, Chester and 

Charlie L. 

Well done to you all! 

 

 

A note on worship… 

 

Meeting a Personal Challenge 

I can do all things through Him who strengthens me 

Philippians 4:13 

It is so easy to be out of meeting a personal challenge when the going gets tough. There have 

been many times in my life when the easiest option would be to give up or not to try in the first 

place. I am sure most of us can think of times when we have felt like giving up. However giving 

up on a personal challenge can lead to regret. We have to teach our children that those who 

persevere will reap the rewards. In our worship we explored the lives of many people who 

could have given up, but thankfully they didn’t, for example Marcus Rashford, Stormzy, J.K. 

Rowling, Billy Monger, Steve Backshall, Bear Grylls, Tom Daly and Sir Richard Branson and many 

others. Many people’s lives have been enriched because of their perseverance. 

The Bible teaches Christians that God is with them, no matter what and through Him they seek 

the strength and the courage to keep going and to persevere. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Events for the Week  

Beginning 06.2.23 

Monday  

Ukulele lessons and Choir after school 

Tuesday 

Keyboard, strings and woodwind lessons 

After school multi skills for Y1, 2 and 3 (4.00pm 

finish) 

Wednesday 

Guitar lessons 

Swimming for Emerald class (expected to be 

back at school at 3.30pm) 

After school multi skills for Y4, 5 and 6 (4.15pm 

finish) 

Thursday 

Friday 

Wear something you love to school day (see 

below) 

Brass lessons  

 

 

 

From the office… 

 

• Please ensure that school dinners are 

ordered by midnight on Sunday for 

the following week 

• A suggestion box will be available in 

the school office for parents to post 

any suggestions they may have for 

school. These could be ideas about 

newsletter content, suggestions for 

timings of parent’s evening, workshop 

content, homework etc. 

 

 

Attendance Trophy 

 

 

Amethyst Class – 95.42% 

Ruby Class – 98.28% 

Opal Class – 95.71% 

Emerald Class – 93.44% 

Sapphire Class – 95.62% 

This week’s winners are Ruby Class – well done 

 



Wellbeing 

This week is Children’s mental health week. The theme is Let’s Connect. Place2Be 

have a wealth of resources for parents on their website. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



Internet safety 

Tuesday 7th February is Safer Internet day. It is important that we keep our children 

safe online. One of the most important things is be open with your children about 

their digital lives. 

  



 

Reading and Phonics Workshop 

 

Thank you to the 5 parents who attended this event. We discussed why reading is so 

important, how we teach reading and phonics and we shared examples of high quality 

children’s books. Miss Lockley and Miss Hobbs were both there to answer questions. 

 

Support for parents can be found at: 

https://www.songofsounds.co.uk/page/?title=Learning+at+Home&pid=8   (support for 

phonics) 

 

https://www.booktrust.org.uk/ (advice on choosing books for children) 

 

https://home.oxfordowl.co.uk/  (support on helping children with reading) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Young Voices 

 

 

On Wednesday afternoon, our school choir went with Miss Wardle, Mrs Stewardson and Mr 

G. to the AO Arena to perform with children from all over Greater Manchester. There were 

9000 children singing at the event alongside various bands and singers, including Heather 

Small.  

The children had a fabulous time as did the parents who came to watch in the evening. 

The children were a credit to St. Thomas’ and their parents as their behaviour was 

impeccable, despite them being some of the youngest children to take part and it not 

finishing until after 9.00pm! 

Well done to all who took part – we are so proud if you! 

 

https://www.songofsounds.co.uk/page/?title=Learning+at+Home&pid=8
https://www.booktrust.org.uk/
https://home.oxfordowl.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent’s Association 

 

Friday 10th February is our ‘Wear something you love’ to school day. This is to raise funds for 

school. Children come to school in their own clothes in return for a £1.00 donation. 

 

There will also be some Valentine’s Day themed items to buy (more information to follow). 

 

There is going to be a Mother’s Day Afternoon tea event on Friday 17th March. There are to 

be two sittings, one at 2.00pm and one at 3.30pm. This is a very popular event. Tickets will go 

on sale after the half term holiday. 

 

A bingo night is planned for Friday 28th April and there is going to be big twist to the summer 

fair which is planned for Saturday 15th July!  

 

Recently the funds raised by the Parent’s Association have paid for coaches for school trips, 

paid for the outdoor lighting and for the new blinds in the school hall and in Sapphire class. 

The support of the parent’s association is invaluable to school and the money raised benefits 

all of our children now and in the years to come. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


